
 

 

MINUTES OF THE ROLLESBY ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2022 
 
The Annual Rollesby Parish Meeting was held on Monday 4th April at 6.30pm at the Village 
Hall, Rollesby. 

 
Present:  Mr H Thirtle (Chair), Mrs S Hunt (Clerk). 
 
13 members of the Parish were present. 
 
 
1. Apologies were received from Glenda Tooke and P C Gary May. 
 
2. Minutes of the meeting of 14th April 2021 were AGREED as a true and correct record 

and signed by the Chair of the meeting. 
 
3. Chairman’s remarks. 

The chairman reported that the recent Neighbourhood Plan Poll had been successful 
and this was now due to become adopted for Rollesby. 

  
4. No Great Yarmouth Borough Councillor’s report was received. 
 
5. To receive reports from village organisations. 

5.1 Happy Rollers – a report was received saying that the 35 remaining members 
were very pleased to meet face to face in March 2022 and are looking forward to 
more meetings, lunches and outings.  This year there will be a Jubilee raffle as a 
fundraiser. 
5.2 Friends of Rollesby church has ceased to operate as an organisation, however 
a group of individuals still support St Georges at their events and especially with the 
paper bin. 
5.3 Women’s Institute – a report was received stating that 23 members resumed 
in September 2021 meeting at the village hall on the second Monday of the month.  
There have been 7 monthly meetings since and health and safety restrictions are 
being followed.  Members are delighted with the work on the Village Hall following 
the works that have been undertaken.  
5.4 Village hall – Six Trustees manage the Village Hall on behalf of the Village.  
During the last year £55,000 has been raised and spent on the fabric of the building.   
There are many activities;  Line dancing, exercise, W I, dog training, spiritualist 
meetings, parties, wakes and receptions.  Coffee and Chat happens twice a month, is 
free to attend, and is very well supported.  The Village Hall currently has a sound 
financial base.  Thanks were expressed to the Trustees. 
5.5 The King George V charity reported that the Car books continue to be popular 
and raise considerable funding to enable the recreation ground to be available to the 
community.  Events are planned to take place this year now that restrictions are 
lifted. 

  
6. No police report was received 
 
The meeting closed at 6.40pm. 
 


